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Dear Administrator,

Based on questions received by the Office of the Ombudsman as well as a variety of notices received by
the Office from some nursing homes, | wish to clarify the requirements of the Nursing Home
Participation Rule/Notice to the Ombudsman of Involuntary Transfer or Discharge. | have copied
directly a CMS Memorandum dated May 12, 2017, to State Survey Agency Directors from the Director of
the Survey and Certification Group at the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services. The
memorandum describes a number of rule implementation issues, including the circumstances under
which nursing homes are required to send involuntary transfer or discharge notices to the Ombudsman.
Essentially notices should be sent to the Ombudsman at the same time the notice is provided to the
resident. When a resident is transferred to an acute care setting, the home is required to send notice
to the Ombudsman at the same time the home determines it will not readmit the resident and serves
notice to the resident while still hospitalized. However, homes are also required to send a list to the
Ombudsman of all residents who are temporarily transferred to an acute care setting. But that list may
be sent when practicable, such as on a monthly basis. Homes are not required to send Room Transfer
notices to the Ombudsman.

A previous memo regarding Involuntary Discharge Notices was sent to you from the Office of the
Ombudsman on April 5, 2017. | understand in recent months there is some discussion about suspending
implementation and enforcement of Phases Il and Ill of the final Requirements of Participation Rule. As
the notice to the Ombudsman was implemented in Phase I-November 28, 2016, it is my understanding
that this section of the rule will remain active no matter the outcome of implementation of Phases Il and
[l.

Please send required notices by facsimile to the Office of the State Ombudsman, 860-424-4808 The
notices will then be forwarded to the Regional Ombudsman assigned to that nursing facility. And the
Regional Ombudsman will determine next steps to reach out to the resident and/or representative and
advocate on his or her behalf.

| thank you for your attention to this requirement.

Nancy Shaffer, Stdte Ombudsman
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CMS Memorandum, May 12, 2017 (in part):




